St Ives Infant School
Trenwith Burrows
St lves

Cornwall

TR26 1DH
Tel: 01736 796628 Fax: 01736 797496

E Mail: secretary@st-ives-inf.cornwall.sch.uk

Headteacher: Miss J Dean

25 April 2019
Dear Parents/Carers,

Welcome back for the summer term. We are hoping for lots of sunny days for all the lovely summer
activities which we are planning. A list of key dates is included on the back of this letter.

Triathlon Sunday 28" April

The charity INTOTRI are holding a children’s triathlon event at St Ives Leisure Centre on Sunday. They will
be using the school car park and the field as a transition zone and are also using part of the Junior School
site. Full information can be found on the INTOTRI website. Children are able to sign up for the event on
the day. Registration opens at 11:45am at the Leisure Centre and closes at 1pm.

Class photographs Thursday 2" May

Tempest will be coming to school on 2" May to take class photographs which you will have the opportunity
to buy.

Monday 6" May
School will be closed for the bank holiday and there will be May Day celebrations in the town.

Mayor Choosing — Monday 20" May

On Monday 20" May we will be heading into town to meet the new Mayor and take part in the tradition of
drinking from the Loving Cup. The children are given saffron buns by the Mayor and have a sip from the
cup with a straw. We will be arriving at the Guildhall around 1.45pm and you are welcome to meet us there
to see the ceremony.

European Elections Thursday 23" May — school closed
The school will be closed on 23™ May as it is being used as a polling station. We are assuming that the
elections will be taking place, but if they are cancelled then the school will be open!

School closed Monday 3™ June
The school will be closed on the first day back after half term for staff training.

School library — volunteers needed!

We are very fortunate to have parent volunteers to open the library for the children at lunchtimes. This
enables the children to visit the library to read and to borrow books. Each year group has a dedicated day
when they can change their books, but they are able also to go in and read whenever it is open. We would
like to recruit some additional volunteers, particularly on Tuesdays to enable our Reception classes to
change their books. Ideally we would like to have at least two adults on duty each day. If you are interested
in helping please let me know and we can see which day would suit you and arrange for you join a library
session to see what is involved.

Yours sincerely,
Joanne Dean



Tuesday 30th April
Wednesday 1st May
Monday 6th May

Monday 20th May

Thursday 23rd May

Friday 24™ May

Monday 3rd June
Tuesday 4th June

Monday 1st July

Wednesday 3rd July
Tuesday 9th July
Wednesday 10th July
Thursday 11th July
Friday 12th July
Tuesday 16th July
Wednesday 17" July
Thursday 18th July

Thursday 25th July

~

St lves Infant School

Dates for the Summer Term 2019

Swimming starts for Puffin Class

Swimming starts fqr Chdugh Class
Bank holiday—school closed

Mayor choosing — children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2
will walk to the Guildhall for the Loving Cup ceremony

School closed for the European Elections (being used as a polling station)
School breaks up for half term holiday

HALF TERM

School closed for staff training

School returns after half term

Reports for children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 will be sent out with
information about the children’s classes for September

Open evening from 5.30pm — 6.30pm. The whole school will be open for you
to visit the classrooms and see displays of the children’s work.

Reception, Year 1 andv Year 2 Sports Day at 1.20pm

Last swimming session for Puffin children

Last swimming session for Chough children

Fun Evening from 5.30pm - Pony fides, bouncy castle, stalls and more
Nursery sports in the morning for all nutsery children

Year 2 Performance dress rehearsal at 2.00pm, grandparents invited
Year 2 Performance at 2.00pm

Year 2 Performance at 6.30pm

Last day of term



